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The next meeting is on 

Tuesday, June 15, 2010, at 

the Salvation Army   
Building  2900 Palomino 

Lane, Las Vegas 

 Hello again. It seems the months are flying by quicker lately as events 

are planned, come, and go. Last weekend, the LVRAC held a Pre-Field Day 

event which not only bought together a good turnout of hams, but also pro-

vided some insight to the workings of our equipment; particularly, the Hustler 

vertical antennas which received hours of tuning and pruning. I was happy to 

see a couple of new hams to the hobby and our club as well.  This event has 

helped us to understand better where to place antennas and I have tested an 

improved server for computer logging.  I am looking forward to Field Day. 
 Speaking of it, Field Day is always the last weekend in June which, this 

year, will be on June 26 and 27.  We will need volunteers to help setup and tear 

down the radio and computer logging stations and antennas.  We usually begin 

roughly at 6:00 to 6:30am and start the event, which should last 24 hours, be-

tween 11:00am and 12:00 noon.  The club will operate as a ò4A.ó This means 

there will be four, not including a Get On The Air (GOTA), stations operating 

concurrently using emergency power (e.g. batteries, generators, solar, etc.).  

We have not yet decided what call sign will be used. GOTA is used to allow 

new and non-hams to get on the air with or without a call.  For those who do 

not have a call, the call sign of the control operator present would be used, not 

the event call sign. 
 Logging and contact exchanges consist of a call sign, operational designa-

tor (ours is 4A as aforementioned), and section (geographical designator).  At 

times, this happens quickly and repetitiously; at other times, there are lulls be-

tween contacts. Voice and CW are the most common modes used to commu-

nicate; although, other methods are also sometimes used, such as PSK.  Logging 

is entered on a networked PC and propagated to the other computers within 

moments. The [N3FJP] logging software can warn of duplicates and calculates 

the entries dynamically.  This is the same software we have used in prior years 

and has proven to be reliable for us. 
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At our next meeting, on June 15, the computer logging software, along with other Field Day things, will 

be setup to familiarize those who will be operating at stations or are simply interested in how Field Day 

is done.  This is in addition to a short presentation by Bill, W7HMV. 
In addition, I have pictures of this yearõs Field Day site and from last yearõs Field Day event to share. This 

yearõs Field Day will be at Mountain Crest Park, Area B. 

 

Directions to the park are: 

From 95:  Exit Craig Road and head West to Durango. Turn North (right) on Durango and 

proceed about ¼ mile to site on left. 
From 215: Exit Craig Road and head East to Durango. Turn North (left) on Durango and proceed 

about ¼ mile to site on left. 

From surface streets: Proceed to Craig Road.  Head West on Craig Road to Durango. Turn 

North (right) on Durango and proceed about ¼ mile to site on left. 

Mountain Crest Park is between Craig and Lone Mtn., so you could also use Lone Mountain. 

 
 The LVRAC is lacking a Vice President and Secretary. If you are interested in filling one of these 

positions, contact any board member. After having the first Repeater Committee meeting without all the 

facts and past history, the Committee is now more informed of those details after a follow-up meeting 

and a visit to both LVRAC repeater sites hosted by Tom, K4ULL and Jamie, N3TOY over the holiday 

weekend.  As more information is gleaned to the needs of improving the repeater equipment, including 

serviceability, it will be passed on.  Thanks to Tom and Jamie for their input and guidance. 
 At our next meeting, look forward to learning more about Field Day, how points are earned, and 

remember: Field Day was born under the knowledge that planning for emergencies using amateur radio 

is vital not only for ourselves, but more importantly for the communities in which we live.  The condi-
tions hams may need to provide support might not always be the best as proven during 9-11 and 

Katrina. 
 

73s and stay grounded, 

 

Arnie, WA2SOE 

President, LVRAC 



As of yet we, have no secre-

tary.  If you are interested, 

please let Arnie know. 

 

At our last meeting, we dis-

cussed Field Day and the Pre-

Field Day.  Equipment was 

setup to demonstrate what  

would occur at Field Day. 
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LVRAC Monthly Reconciliation of Income 

and Expenses for May, 2010  

Balance at the end of 
April: 

  

  

$4,374.82 

Income Deposited for 
May: 

  

  

$154.21 

Expenses for May: 
  

  

$773.38 

Balance at the end of 
May: 

  

$3,755.65 
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Pre-Field Day, May 29, 2010 
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